## RECEIVED



MAR 0 5 2014

**CITY OF PORT COLBORNE** 

**ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD** 

Municipal Offices 66 Charlotte Street Port Colborne, Ontario L3K 3C8 www.portcolborne.ca

COMMUNITY & CORPORATE SERVICES DEPARTMENT, CLERK'S DIVISION

February 25, 2014

File: Gen. Corr. 2014

Ontario Energy Board 5/3/14 P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 CC MAI

Dear Sir/Madam:

RE: Request for Support Re Increased Electricity Rates

Please be advised that, at its meeting of February 24, 2014, the Council of The Corporation of the City of Port Colborne resolved as follows:

That the Ontario Energy Board be advised that the Council of The Corporation of the City of Port Colborne objects to and opposes any hike in electricity rates that are not justified as clearly a cost of production; and

That a copy of this resolution be circulated to the Premier of Ontario, the Minister of Energy and Infrastructure, the Ontario Power Authority, Cindy Forster, MPP, Welland Riding, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, the Region of Niagara, and Area Municipalities.

Sincerely,

Ashley Grigg City Clerk

ey Grigg Deputy Clark

CC.

The Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier of Ontario

The Honourable Bob Chiarelli, Minister of Energy

The Honourable Glen Murray, Minister of Infrastructure

Ontario Power Authority

Cindy Forster, MPP, Welland Riding

Association of Municipalities of Ontario

The Region of Niagara

Area Municipalities

Telephone: 905-835-2900 Email: ashleygrigg@portcolborne.ca

Fax: 905-834-5746